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BIG MEMBERSHIP DRIVE IN OFFING
A TIME TO REMEMBER!

A  special Society-wide all-member
visitors week is going to occur during
the week of October 28th through
November 3rd. Each chapter is being
asked to hold this special night on their
regular meeting date during this week.
Hopefully, all of our Pioneer District
Chapters will participate.

The central theme is intended to
remind people of two facts: That they
themselves joined because they had
discovered a wonderful new personal
hobby called quartet singing (and they
need to remember how exciting it was
for them) and; That singing and har-
monizing are fun and will be fun to
their guests also.

It is true that a meaningful recruit-
ment program does not happen because
of just one night. Therefore all chapters
can begin their program in earlier weeks
or extend fo later weeks -- but the key
is that every one should for sure include

Sharing the Pleasure

the "event week" in their

plans.

program

To provide much needed support for
the program, letters have been sent out
to Chapter Presidents, Membership Vice
Presidents, Music Vice Presidents, and
Programn Vice Presidents reinforcing and
reminding them of the scope of the
program. An all-member mailing will be
made with a cover letter, the brochure
announcing the "event" and a set of
guest invitation cards to use.

The district will be very much
involved in the success of the project.
Area Counselors and Division Vice
Presidents will be asked to follow-up
with each chapter to ensure the program
will be taken seriously. In addition, a
very thorough discussion of the entire
project will be held at the district
House of Delegates meeting. In addi-

tion, the results will be monitored and

LOWELL SHANK
TO REPRESENT INT’L AT DISTRICT CONVENTION

Lowell Shank, the Cardinal District
International Board Member, will repre-
sent International President Charlie
McCann at our Fall District Convention
on October 19-21, 1990. Lowell, a
long-time member of the Mammouth
Cave, Kentucky, Chapter, will address
the House of Delegates meeting on
Saturday morning.

Lowell has served the Cardinal
District and the Bowling Green Chapter
well over the years in many capecities.
He is a former district president having

served in most of the district offices.
He is well known in international circles
for winning the International Bulletin
Editor contest and for having been very
prominent in PROBE circles, where he
is a certified Content Bulletin Category
Judge.

Be sure to give Lowell a big Pioneer
District welcome when you meet him at
the convention. He and Earl Berry are
exchanging visitations this year, with
Earl attending the Cardinal Convention
as the International representative.

—

results  will be
Troubadour.

published in the

It is hoped the chapters will net only
adopt the intent of the "event," but
will surround it in o way to cause good
activity and repeatable procedures. It is
late to start, that is true -- but thus
shall it always be in a voluntary orga-
nization interdependent upon "available"
time for many others. However, there
is time fo do it and do it well. I only
requires desire, determination and team-
work to bring it together. There is
limited excitement in an event long
expected and firingly promoted.

As Greg Elam, who is heading up the
committee for this event, has said, "Mo

body is against our mission. Yet our
calling requires more than personal
availability -- it requires doing
something, and putting energy into

causing others to do something.

In This Issue...

ADD-A-LINE.c.iivaerwnans
BUCKEYE INVITATIONAL...
COMING EVENTS..evvennns
COTS. pasvnmpaauviaunanys
DISTRICT NEWS...vvuvuvns
EXECUTIVE PITCH...... -
FALL CONV. HIGHLIGHTS..
FUTURE CONVENTIONS.....
HANOVER-MUSIC STAFF....
HARMONY ROUND-UP.......
HARMONY COLLEGE (Photos).
JOE BARBERSHOP CHORUS..
LOGOPEDICS e oummsmasy
CHAPTER LOGO. CONTRIB..
LOOKING BACK....c0vuus-
NITTY GRITTY G.T.F.uuas
PRESIDENT'S CORNER.....
SENIOR QUARTET COMNTEST.

0
- -—

N W wmkmb—mmwu’psuwmm

]
- —_—




(TTTTTTT i Ei i RN L e L L R L L R LTI PP TR LR LA LER L] “l

{

Pioneer LOGOPEDICS
Official Publication of the .

—
@ PIONEER DISTRICT

-
-

-

I . o
S.P.EEB.S.Q5.A, Inc.
. PIONEER DISTRICT
90 PIONEER DISTRICT OFFICERS LOGOPEDICS
e o i
i 1617 Fairlane 1970 Pattis Avenue [ Alex Willox
Grand Raplds, Mi 49505 Ada, MI 48301 38174 S. Rickham Ct.
AIC 313 Res. 363-1368: Bus. 451-2857 AJC 616 Res. 678-2017 Westland, M| 48185
INTERNATIONAL BOARD MEMBER VICE PRESIDENT Res: (313) 728-6865
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT DIVISION 1V
Ez.;m. W. BERRY ROBERT TRACY o
130 Clairview 502 W. Cantral 2
I Dearborn Heights, M1 48127 Mackinaw City, Ml 23701 1 This summer three chapters got
AXC 313 Res. 277-7130; Bus. 237-7328 AIC 816 Res. 435-87T68 'oget";er to solve a prob]u-n in com-
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT DIVISION V munications for a young man. Each
OGER J. LEWIS DECN MOORE chapter donated one hundred dollars for
20115 12 Mile Road 3835 Fehn the ch f " 1"
T Battis Creek, Mi 48017 Hemiock, MI 48826  purchase of a Superwu com-
AIC 616 Res. 9555714; Bus. 968-9391 AIC 517 Res. 642-8788 | munication device, to assist Gerald in
SECAETARY DIRECTOR OF MUSIC EDUGATION his every day living. We all hope this
JACK F. SCHNEIDER JAMES H. STEPHENS will make Gerald's life much happier
1311 Northtawn Si. NE 5335 Clarendon and richer.
Grand Raplds, M| 49505 Canton, Ml 48187
B AIC 616 Res, 361-6820; Bus, 771-5225 AIC 313 Res. 458-4011 c 1d i<h Il the best
era we wis ou a t trom
OIRECTOR OF CONVENTION BLANNING Wi dackesn and “? ne Chapters, and
TREASURER AND SPECIAL EVENTS ayne L TSy
R. STAN WILLIAMS MICHAEL A_ CIRRITO the Coldwater Sweet Adelines.
421 Franklin Strest 1714 Vassar Drive
Lesiie, MI 49251 Lansing, M| £8912 We! . e K 4
AIC 517 Res. 589.5586: Bus. 322.5035 A/C 517 Res. 485-0938; e're continuing to make goo
1 ) i ] progress in our contributions to
VICE PRESIDENT DIVISION | CONTEST AND JUDGING (DACJC) s o ceset .
MIKE SOURGOIN JOHN W. BAUER Logopedics in the distru:'t. It looks like
i dz:?g ;:h::lli; = 6700 flla:k 9:‘:]5 %?E-,F"D‘w another record year with the Pontiac
ar ity. PROL i & Chapter way ahead in leading the pock
AIC 313 Res, 261.6938 AIC 17 Ries. 5956550 ? Y A 9 P e
S— Pontioc, you are doing a great job! |
Vi IDENT DIVISION 11 TROUBADOUR EDITOR-DISTRICT HISTORIAN his will inspi cha
[] LARRY L. PARKER ROBERT T. McDERMOTT fi :’ope Vs p il ';‘ism FEOUTy °i'her hapiers
1416 New York Avenun 1859 Maryland Blvd. arge and small to contribute in this
Lansing, M| 48908 Birmingham, M| 48009 manner.
AIC 517 Res. 372-8389 AIC 313 Res. 647-4807
| would like to wish every chaopter the
i SUBSCRIPTION RATES: $4.00 per year, Single copy price - 60¢ i very best in our fall competition, and
I'm looking forward to meeting many of
The Troubadous & ottcis S ptane o 1 et of o on st Engoxr; i i i
B e oy, Tetlon Wonkesth-Loguaries
:3’_::_:’:':.: ?::_':;-h ::;;c::“:f e -T—‘*;—f;fr SMiceny of the Fionsss Diategl o SPEESOSA e Scace = the (C s L x $ _m t'
- B . - RO e f‘ﬂ;) ar ogoped:cs coniri ons are
listed on Page 4.)
] PUBLISHED: February, April, June, August, Oclobar, and December | |
POSTMASTER:
ADVERTISING RATES:
| Mail undaliverable copy to: Fu Page s Louisville registrations
wo Thirds v selling at record pace
Detroit-Oakland Chapter, S.PEBS.0S.A HairFaga 2SRRI o
Robert MeDermott el ez RS By the l:ud of Jlll:v 3,185 reg:sl,ra!mns.
[ | 1850 Maryland Blvd, Quartet Casd (por iasue) . 1300 i for the 1991 international convention had
Birmingham, MI 48009 SrnmOms ey - .. 00 already been sold. According to Conven-
-—-—-—-—-—-—J tion Manager Ken Buckner, this is very

ncar the nember sold for San Francisco

during the same lime period.
Wmummmm Total registrations could ecxcced San
TROUBADOUR DEADLINES AND MAILING DATES H Francisco because the seating capacity of
= the auditorium is not as limited as it was
H at the Cow Palace. However, get your
EDITION COPY DEADLINE APPX. MAILING DATE = order in early; sce The Harmonizer for
information and order form.
February/March January 15, 1990 February 1, 1990
April /May March 15, 1990 April 1, 1990
June/July May 15, 1990 June 1, 1990
August/Septerber July 15, 1990 August 1, 1990
Oc tober MNoverber Septerber |5, 1990 October 1, 1990 H
Decerber/ January Noverber 15, 1990 Decerber 1, 1990 §
CHANGES OF ADDRESSES m
The TROBAOR ismoiled with labels supplied by our Inierm:imol H!u&fi- o -
quarters. |f you have moved, or plan to change your oddress, please notify
your Chapter Secretary and International Hdgtrs., SPEBSGBA, 6315 3rd Ave., FURNITURE CITY CHORD COMPANY
Kenosha, Wl 53140-5199. Give them your nare,Merber Nurber, Chapter Number, --barbershop quartet...with:
your old address, and your new address. This will insure your continued Cm‘afi"a!“;ia'f grufter ;:YGEU““ i m
receipt of the TROUBADOLR. DO NOT QONTACT your editor, as he cannot effect et L i et - e
a change of address, and this will only cause unneeded delays in the de- him 534-4273 bus 451-6358  [im westveld - lead
livery of your TROUBADOR and your HFMNIZER. Failure to notify in this
manner results in your district paying the U.S5. Post Office forwarding and

return postoge fees! E
e




18
]
z
m

E

PIONEER DISTRICT PRESIDENT
MIKE O'DONNELL

Here's hoping everyone had a great
sunmer in Pioneer ond we are now
ready to get back to barbershopping. In
reviewing the chaopter activity reports,
some of you have been very busy this
summer with performances while others
have not seemed to do much. In
whichever group your chapter happens to
fall in, | hope you are filled with ex-
citement about the rest of the year and
beyond.

To Jim Stephens, our DME, | wish to
publically thank him for a well-run and
terrific Mini-HEP. I'm sorry more of
you didn't toke the opportunity to be
there. See EVP Roger Lewis' report
elsewhere in this issue for more.

There is a major event planned for
the week of October 28-November 3,
1990. The Society is planning o week-
long Membership drive. The theme will
be "A TIME TO REMEMBER" and will
have a sub-theme: "SHARING THE
PLEASURE." We are asking ALL
CHAPTERS in the district to hold a
guest  night  during this  week.
"MEMBERSHIP Begins With ME" has
been International President Charlie
McCann's thrust this year, ond for the
first fime in a long time, we actually
showed a small growth after six months.
Wouldn't it be wonderful to have one
week where we all are trying to do the
same thing? Wouldn't it be wonderful
to have 20,000 extra men that week
enjoying barbershop singing? Wouldn't it
be wnderful to have those men join our
Society? How many of you joined our
Society because someone "asked” you to
attend a meeting and you got hooked?
Isn't it time you "asked" someone to
come with you to a meeting? This is
not like attending some meetings where
people try to get you to buy or sell or
invest in something. Your friends will
thank you if you get them turned on to
Barbershopping, and wouldn't THAT be
wonderful?

Prior to the mini-HEP weekend, |
called those members of the Board of
Directors who could make it fo a spe-
cial sunmer board meeting in Lansing.
One of the fopics we discussed was o
revamping of our current use of Area
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Counselors and Vice Presidents of each
Division. |t has been my feeling (ever
since | was an Area Counselor) that this
position needs to be changed. With that
in mind, we are exploring having an
assistant DVP and DVP only, for each
division. Instead of visiting the
Chapters, each quarter the DVP would
meet at a central location with the
chapter presidents to discuss the special
problems they all share ond any specific
problems which they may have.lt could
be considered o quarterly brainstorming
meeting. Out of this meeting the DVP
would then be able to muster the help
each chapter would need from the
District/International and pass it along
to the proper party.

The assistant DVP would also meet
with members of the board with the
main thrust on membership and how fo
help the chopters in the area. If other
chapter VPs needed help they could also
attend or send along their request for
help. Again, this meeting would be at
some central location.

We will be discussing these proposals
ai the district board meeting and at the
House of Delegates. If you wish to be a
part of the discussion or have some
strong feelings either way but caonnot
agttend, please join us or drop me a
note with your ideas.

It bhas long been my feeling most
chapters would benefit more from
MUSICAL help than from administration.
With this in mind, we will be adding
more qualified staff people to the DME
staff. 1t will be the chapter's respon-
sibility to reguest their help either
directly or through the DVP. Jim
Stephens has already added Joel Mills to
his staff (Joel is close fo becoming
certified in the Sound Category) and he
is looking for others. This program has
been in force since the start of the
year so if your chapter needs help now,
call Jim and he can get you the help
you need. A few chapters have taken
advantage of this already and report
good resulis.

Looking forward to seeing all of you
at convention. | think it will be another
memorable weekend in the history of
the Pioneer District and | hope you will
be there to be a part of it.

ATTENTION FALL CONVENTION GOERS!

The Hotel Reservation form printed in
the August/September
"Troubadour" and in

issue of the
the previously
released forms inodvertently listed the
single room rate for the Arborgate Inn
as 6.55. This should be listed as
36.45. Sorry for the inconvenience.
Roger Lewis, Housing Chairman.

Happy
Thanksgiving!
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FALL CONVENTION
HIGHLIGHTS

When you attended last spring's
Pioneer Disirict convention, you took
home a wealth of memories of our 50th
anniversary. When you attend this fall's
convention -- it's still our 50th anni-

versary -- you can toke home a
memento, suitcble for wearing with
pride.

For the first time ever, Pioneer

District T-shirts will be on sale at the
Barbershopper's Shop. The cotton-
polyester shirts with a mulficolored
Pioneer District logo are being made by
the some company that's been the
official T-shirt maoker for Battle
Creek's annual world hot-air balloon
championships.

Barbershoppers are advised to get
them early because there will be a
limited supply, to assure the district
will ot least break even on this project.
If it's received well, more will be
ordered.

If you hadn't ordered your all-events
registrafion by October 5, the cost is
now $20. That's still less than the cost
of odmission to each competition -- $7
Friday night, 58 Saturday afternoon,
and S$10 Saturday evening. Late
registrations can be purchased from noon
Friday on through Saturday in the lobby
of the Stouffer Hotel.

The chorus contest on Saturday ofter-
noon will be highlighted by the mike

testing efforts of the "Joe
Barbershopper Chorus," consisting of
non-chorus  competing barbershoppers

who sign up. See Deon Moore's article
in this issue on how to sign up.

A Senior Quartet Contest is sched-
vled for 4 p.m. Saturday in the hotel's
Branson Ballroom, Registrations are to
be mailed before October 16 to John
Bauver, 6700 Black Bass Boy Road,
Alpena, MI 49707. He will tcke late
entries until 9 a.m. Saturday, October
20, at the convention registration desk.

A mass sing at 5 p.m. Saturday at
McCamly Place, adjacent to the hotel,
will be followed by a free quartet show
at 5:15 p.m. Performers could include
up to three past district champs. The
singing will continue until the Phoenix
Big Band begins at 7 p.m. for listening
and dancing. The Event Chairman is Jim
Styer of Battle Creek. i

A district chorditorium will be held in
the Branson Ballroom after the Saturday
night finals. Space will be provided for
quartet performances, woodshedding and
conviviality. Admission is 52, including
refreshments.

The district board will meet at |
p.m. Friday, and the House of
Delegates at 8 a.m. Saturday. All bar-
bershoppers are invited to attend.
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Fhe Crecutive Pitch |

by our Executive V.P.
' ROGER LEWIS

"FANTASTIC!" "UNEQUALEDI"
"THE BEST COURSE | HAVE TAKEN IN
30 YEARS OF BARBERSHOPPING!"

"MORE HELPFUL THAN THE ENTIRE
YEAR | TOOK VOICE LESSONS!"™

Those are my reactions to the "Vocal
Techniques/Warmup” class ot Harmony
Round-Up of MSU in August. To a
man, oll 16 of us in the course sang
the same tune. We learned more about
singing, warmup, and our own voice in
just one weekend than many learn
through o college degree.

Jim Henry (Bass of the sixth place
GS_F-WSEZ GANG), kept us spellbound
and involved in all of the techniques he
taught. The big payoff was a one-on-
one session working through your speci-
fic vocal "goods and bads.™ Yes, it was
in front of the class, and we all felt
varying degrees of nerves, yet none of
us would forego what we learned in that
part of the session.

As we sat in the class and watched
Jim work during this session, we were
all anazed at the miracles he worked in
every voice, even the good, experienced
singers. (Maybe we can bring Jim to a
convention to do a craft session for

everybody. )

Saturday evening, Jerry Knickerbocker
camne in os a relief pitcher, os Jim hod
to get bock to St. Louis for o quartet
engogement. Jerry didn't miss a beat.
His 20 years as a vocal teacher and his
own experience of working through his
own past vocal problems reinforced and
added to the sessions of the day.

Wouldn't it be great if every bar-
bershopper could hove the benefit of
this weekend? We can!

First, make next year's school a
must. Jim Stephens puts together a

great staff, and the quality of our
musical education in the Society exceeds
all other programs. (Jerry
Knickerbocker said he learned more in
barbershopping than he did with a
masters degree in vocal music.)
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Second, all of this is available from
the Society. The Vocal Technigues book,
and a tape plus a booklet from Dr. Paul
Mayo are:

ITEM #4068 Improving Vocal Technique
$12.00

ITEM #4675 Road to Better Singing (Dr.
Mayo) $10.00

(Plus shipping and handling of $3.95)

These con be ordered just by calling
the B00 number and using your credit
card. (1'll bet every class member
ordered them just like | did.)

And if you're a director, section
leader, warrn-up man, or a singer who
wants to get better, those two items
are a must!

MNext year's school should be a must,
too. Let's have 370, 470, or 570 at
the school instead of just the 70 who
"wished you were there."
—_—-———— e

DISTRICT LOGOPEDICS CONTRIBUTIONS

(As of Auvgust 31, 1990)

PER

CHAPTER MBRS AMT MAN
GOLD AWARD

PONTIAC 22 $2,261.00 $102.77

SILVER AWARD

ALPENA 31 775.00 3 25.00
DET-OAKLND 928 $3,700.40 37.76
LANSING 68 $2,087.23 5 30.59
MILFORD 25 § 700.00 § 28.00
PORT HURON 20 800.00 40.00
WAYNE 93 53,238.70 34.82

BROMZE AWARD
BOYNE CITY 32 §

525.00

FLINT hé 817.75

GR. RAPIDS 105 5$2,340.80 g 22.29
HURON VLY 47 700.20 14.%0
JACKSON 26 230.00 11.15
KA'Z00 46 675.00 14.67
MUSKEGON 35 600.00 17.14
SAG-BAY 35 572.55 16.36
WINDSOR 40 410.00 10.25

BEN H-5T.J 28
CADILLAC 37
CLIN VLY 37
COLDWATER I3
DEARBORN 11
GRAT CTY 50

BAT.CREEK 45 § 18,
¢
°

GR.POINTE B84 3 507.00
HOLLAND 68 530.00
MACOMB CTY 63 § 12.60 .20
MONROE 26 25.00 .96
MONROE M. 32 46.50 .19
ST.JOE VLY 2

SLT.STE.M. 4l g 150.00 3.66
SWAN VLY 21 5.80 .27

TRAV.CITY 36

October/November

sing with the
JOE
BARBERSHOPPER
Chorus

MORE NEWS
by Deon Moore

Your Chapter President recently
received a letter from me explaining the
format for the new concept of having a
" loe Barbershop Chorus'" as mike testers
for the fall district chorus contest on
Saturday, October 20, [990.

As explained in the letter, the main
thought is to give the faithful "Joe
Barbershopper" who is attending the
convention, but is not able to compete
because his chorus or quartet decided
not to sing (for whatever recson), a
chaonce to sing on stage.

Don Bazely, the Assistant District
Music Sducction Director, has ogreed to
be the chorus director in this first ever
performonce. He has chosen two great
songs that most of us know, "My Wild
Irish Rose," the Don Grey arrangement,
and "When | Wore M}‘ﬁoddy's Brown
Derby." The Society orders numbers are
8081 and 712l. Don says, "We just
want to sing ond have fun and not do o
lot of dancing to distract things."

| need to know, as explained in the
letter, if you are interested in par-
ticipating in the chorus and need music,
please contact me by mail or phone me
(517) 642-8786. Also we would like to
know what voice parts we can count on,
and if you can wear your chorus uni-
form. If your chapter will not allow you
to use your uniform, please let me
know and we will get you one. DME
Jim Stephens has made arrangements for
a practice room on Friday evening,
hefore the quartet competition, and
again on Saturday morning.
——

FUTURE CONVENTIONS
by Mike Cirrito

For your information the following
chapters will be convention hosts for the
remainder of our stay in Battle Creek
before we move to Lansing in the spring
of 1993, Fall *'90 - Lansing, Spring '%i
- Maocomb, Fall '91 -Battle Creek,
Spring '92 - Grand Rapids. For the fall
of 1992 bids have been received from
the Kalanmazoo and the Detroit-Oaklond
Chapters. The host chapter for that
convention will be selected at the
District Board of Directors meeting in
October.

Looking forward to seeing you at the
convention as we bring our 50th anni-
versary year to a close.
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HARMONY ROUND:UP What atime!

by Jim Stephens

District Music Educator

Pioneer District's 1990 Mini-HEP
week-end school, HARMONY ROUND-
UP, at Michigan State University began
Friday evening, August 24. An enthu-
siastic gathering of barbershoppers and
friends enjoyed a presentation on the
history and development of Barbershop
music by Dave Wright. | was able to
run the audio cues for him, which were
tapes of a myriad of quartets dating
back to the early wax cylinder recor-
dings of professional quartets from our
nation's musical history. As one might
expect, most were scratchy and very
primitive in sound compared to the
high-tech CD's of today, but they
proved enterfaining and provided a rich
understanding of the development of ocur
unique "art form." Friends and relatives
went home envious of those who were
staying for the two days of schooling in
our craft and hobby we so proudly call
barbershop.

Saturday morning found us all busy in
either the Vocal Techniques class with
Jim Henry, or the new Introduction to
Coaching”  class  taught by Jerry
Knickerbocker.

The Lansing CAPITAL CITY CHORDS-
MEN showed up for coaching with their
new director Jim Johnson and some
thirty-plus singers, their own risers and
a ton of energy and stamina. Plus, they
even hosted an informal party for us
after the last class session Saturday
evening. Our thanks to the guys from
Lansing for the extra effort they put
forth in making the weekend a success.

The Pontiac Chapter sent a quartet
for coaching called THE LAST GOOD-
BY. (Paul Lehmkuhle, Len Barnes, Bill
Pascher aond Mel Parrish). Detroit-
Odkland sent four guys from the ranks
they intend to use with their chorus
performances and cleverly called them
FROM THE RANKS. (Don Stewart,
Pete Kaip, Bill Wickstrom and Chuck
Hatch) Why not? Believe it or not these
were the only Pioneer quarfets in
attendance. Too bad, because the
coaches were super. Ken Buckner, Dove

LaBar, George Gipp and Ron
Knickerbocker were the coaches on
Saturday, working with each quartet and
the Lansing chorus for two hours apiece
throughout the day and evening.

Clay Jones' heart is still here in
Pioneer. As you know, Clay resigned as
our district president when a job oppor-
tunity compelled him to move out of
Michigan. However, he likes us so much
that he brought his new quartet from
the Arlington Heights, Illinois, Chapter
to our HARMONY ROUND-UP. It was
good fo see him ogain and especially
good to know that he is still involved in
the fine art of barbershopping.

Sunday morning the three quartets
received another two hour coaching
session and the rest of us chose to
either sing tags with Ron Knicker-
bocker or learn some new "warm-up"
ideas from Jerry Knickerbocker. Our
own Pioneer men, Jim Johnson and
Roger Lewis, coached Clay's quartet so
Ron could take the "Tag Class." Many
thanks to Jim and Rog for their
willingness to help.

Well, that's it folks. By noon Sunday
we were all on cur way home or off to
another rmeefing. 74 men (including
eight staff) representing 19 Pioneer
District chapters and one [llinois District
chapter enjoyed the weekend. 33 men
chose to commute even though the
facilities at MSU were ocutstanding. We
had one chorus oftend for coaching and
actually could have handled six. Only
three quartets took advantage of the
coaching workshep and MSU can provide
space for an even dozen. | guess what
I'm saying to you is "Plan now, for
next year." The price is right, the
facilities are excellent, and the fun of
learning is unbeatable.

Here are some dafes of future educa-
tional opportunities for you. Mark your
calendars and SIGN UP, NOW!

The following letter was received by
your editor from Mrs. Loten Willson
(Jessie) after the funeral of of her
husband and one of our great Pioneer
District Barbershoppers.

TO ALL THE NORTHERN CHAPTER
BARBERSHOPPERS. | WOULD LIKE TO
TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO EX-
PRESS MY THANKS FOR THE HELP

YOU HAVE GIVEN ME, FOR THE
BEAUTIFUL SONGS AT THE SERVICE,
AND FOR THE FOOD AND GRA-

TUITIES. | AM VERY GRATEFUL.
EQ_PIBERSHOPPERS ARE THE GREAT-

BLESS YOU ALL

(Mrs. Loton) Jessie Willson
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Hanover Joins
Music Staff

Pioneer District welcomes Gene Han-
over to its music staff. Gene refurns to
our rnusic team after spending several
years in the Cardinal District where he
directed the South Bend-Mishawaka
VALLEY-AIRES Chorus. In 1986, while
he was director at South Bend, the
VALLEY-AIRES won the Cardinal
District championship.

Gene's experience as a barbershopper
extends beyond that of chorus director,
for he has held all of the chapter board
offices except Membership VP. He
believes in quartetting, also, having
sung in four different quartets since he
joined the Society in 1974. He currently
sings with @ quartet called the
CHICAGO HARMONY AUTHORITY.

A metal polisher and real estate
investor by day, Gene spends most eve-
nings coaching guartets and choruses in
Indiana, Illinois, ond Michigan. He
belongs to the Kalamazoo Chapter now,
and is looking forward to serving
Pioneer as a member of the district
rmusic team.

If you wish to have Gene visit your
chapter for coaching or administrative
help, contact me, or better yet, call
Gene to make the arrangements.
(Phone 616-465-6223)

Incidentally, Gene will be directing
the mass chorus sing at 5:00 p.m. on
Saturday ot the Battle Creek conven-
tion, so here is a good opportunity for
those of you who don't know him to get
acquainted.

REMEMBER -- The music education
budgef can cover the travel and lodging
expenses for any of the district music
personnel who visit your chapters. CALL
uUs!
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ADD-A-LINE
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By Jim Styer
DISTRICT COMMUNICATION OFFICER

I've been involved in communications
at all levels of our Society. While
some aspects are good, one problem is
costing us all both time and money.

| often make calls or send letters
needing responses. Some go unanswered
by both barbershoppers and non-
members. |'m sure this has happened to
you, too. Plans, further communications
and actions are delayed until you get a
response., |hat costs time.

You have to write or call again fo
get a response so Yyou can proceed
further. That costs money. |'m sure
some calls on officers' expense reports
could be avoided by fimely responses.

We all are busy. We thrive on it.
But it taokes just a few momenis to
answer a call or letter. If you can't
give a specific answer in a short time,
call back to let the person know you're
working on it. It's a courtesy -- and it
saves hassle, time and money.

Pioneer TROUBADOUR

I'm not the only one, or the first, fo
express this concern. Clay Jones did the
same as district president last year in a
Troubadour column. This especially
applies to presidents, secretaries, chorus
and quartet contact men, PR people and
AC's. These are the key com-
munications people.

Read Kenosha's Harmonizer and
Update. Read the Troubadour. Read
chapter newsletters. Respond to them.
Pass adlong information. Answer letters
and phone calls. And, discuss ways in
which we can improve communications.

The district is working on a five-year
plan, which includes goal-setting and
should result in improving how we do
some things. Communications is an
integral part of efficient operation.
Please look for ways to improve internal
communications. Please let me know of
your ideas. They could well help our
district operate more efficiently --and
save time and money.

On another note, public relations sur-
veys were sent this summer 1o PR
chairmen, area counselors and district
officers. If you haven't returned them
to me or to John Ward, the PROBE
V.P. for PR., please do so now.

The deadline's past, but the responses
still will help us improve public relations
throughout the district and the Society.
Thanx muchly.

MEmembership...

begins with ME!
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I LADIES' HOSPITALITY ROOM ]
} AT THE DISTRICT CONVENTION, OCTOBER 19-21, 1990

I Lodies, don't forget to visit the Ladies' Hospitality Room, which is located in

I the library which is just off the main lobby at the Stouffer's Hotel. We will be

offering free coffee, tea, cookies, and a very pleasant place to sit down,
relax, and meet with other ladies in our district.
good book, or just the desire to meet some new and old friends. Our hours will
be: FRIDAY, 3:00 to 7:00 p.m., SATURDAY, 8:00 to 11:00 a.m. and 3:00
to 5:00 p.m. Be sure to visit us! Fill out the coupon below fo get in on the
big raffle. The prize is a beautiful centerpiece made by Cheryl Willians. Drop
the completed coupon below in the container in the hospitality room. It's abso-
lutely free! The drawing will be held on the Saturday evening show.

FREE RAFFLE TICKET FOR BEAUTIFUL CENTERPIECE!

Bring your needlework, a

NAME :

ADDRESS:

CITY, STATE, ZIP:

PHONE :

e

Note: Only one coupon per family is allowed!

October/November

Looking Back

by Pioneer Historian
Bob McDermott
50 YEARS AGO - 1940 Representatives

of the newly formed Michigan State
Association of Chapters (Detroit, Flint,
Grand Rapids and Lansing) held a fall
meeting in Lansing at which time
Muskegon and Saginaw became members.
Representatives from  Jackson and
Kalamazoo also attended to obtain
information.

40 YEARS AGO - 1950 The Michigan

District contest was held in Pontiac on
October 21, 1950, at the Pontiac High
School. With 17 quartets competing, the
TUNE VENDORS of Dowagioc won the
district championship, followed closely
by the NOTE BLENDERS of Oagkland
County and the CROW MATIX of
Muskegon.

30 YEARS AGO - 1960 Reputed ot the

time to be probably the finest organ-
ized convention and contest in fthe
history of the Michigan District, the
district contest at Dearborn fielded [5
quartets and [3 choruses. The quartet
championship went to the AIRE-
MALES from the Wayne and Dearborn
Chapters, with the AUTOTOWNERS
from Dearborn in second and the CURB-
STONE SERENADERS in third. In the
chorus contest, Muskegon's PORT
CITY Chorus, under the direction of Al
Burgess, outpointed the Niles-Buchanan
GATEWAY Chorus fo win the right to
represent the district ot Philadelphia the
following year. The district was also
reorganized into four zones, and John

Comloquoy Jr. was elected president for

20 YEARS AGO - 1970 At the fall

convention in Windsor, the unforgettable
GENTLEMEN'S AGREEMENT from the
Monroe and Detroit #1 Chapters won the
district championship with the Oakland
County WOLVERINE CHORUS under the
direction of Carl Dahlke winning the
right to represent the district at the
1971 Atlantic City Convention. Dick
Van Dyke was the Troubadour editor.

10 YEARS AGO - 1980 CENTER
STAGE became the new quartet cham-
pions and the Grand Rapids GREAT
LAKES Chorus won the right to repre-
sent the district at the |98 Detroit
Contest. Gene Gillem was elected to
the Pioneer District Hall of Fame.
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Chapter Officers Training School

WE'LL HAVE A SUPER FACULTY AT
COTs!

The Pioneer District Chapter Officer
Training School will be held ot the
Rodisson Hotel in Lansing on December
8-2, 1990. Every elected officer owes
it to his chapter to know his job ond
what's expected of him. Armmed with
the thorough training afforded by COTS,
he can enter upon his duties with con-
fidence and enthusiasm.

This year Pioneer will be blessed with
a super foculty. According to the
advanced publicity sent out by Ron
Rockwell, who is the Manager ~ of
Membership and COTS, there will be a
complete change in the Saturday of-
ternoon format for this years school.
There will be a group presentation
where all officers will learn how his
office interrelates with all other offi-
ces. It should be exciting, and is being
offered for the first time this year as a
test. If suecessful, it will be offered in
the future.

Heoding up this year's faoculty will be
none other than Bob Royce, the ever-
popular Dean of the faculty who has had
23 years on the COTS staff. Bob hails
from Houston, Texas, ond has had
extensive experience in all chapter
offices and in most district offices. Bob
has been a chorus director in seven
chapters in his 34 years as a bar-
bershopper. Bob retums to Pioneer
where he successfully conducted our
school a few years ago.

Other members of the faculty and a
brief description of their backgrounds
are listed below:

PRESIDENTS CLASS: Jack Windsor
will head up this closs. Jack has 20
years in the Society with four years on
the COTS faculty. He is a past presi-
dent and past International Board
member of the lllinois District, He cur-
rently sings baritone with the very
popular comedy quartet BITS 'N
PIECES. He is a very knowledgeable
asset to our COTS staff.

MEMBERSHIP VICE PRESIDENTS:
John Case, the current President of the
Onfarlo District, will teach this class.
John has held all chaopter and district
offices. His enthusiasn ond expertise
will certainly inspire our new mem-
bership VP's.

PROGRAM VICE PRESIDENTS: We
will really be honored by having Ev Nou
of our Kenosha staff heading up this
class. He has five years on the COTS
faculty, and is well known throughout
our district for his expertise in teaching
chapter show techniques as well as show
production. He will be a real master in
teaching this class.

MUSIC VICE PRESIDENTS: Ron
Knickerbocker returns once again to our

district after a very successful stint at
our recent district mini-HEP school in
Lansing. He is a teacher by profession,
and a very knowledgeable music man,
which makes him on outstanding
instructor in this area.

SECRETARYS: Southwestern District's
Past President ond Past International
Board Member Julion White will teach
this class. Julion has extensive expertise
in chapter administration and should
prove extremely helpful to the very
important job facing our chapter secre-
taries.

TREASURERS: Clyde Taber Il (known
os 1-1-1 throughout the Society) will
teach our new comptrollers how to
function. Clyde is the present
International Board Member from the
Mid-Atlantic District, and sings a mean
tenor. He has held all chopter and
district offices including that of district
treasurer in his 43 years in the Society,
and should make this class an educa-
tional experience for our chopter buck
watchers.

PUBLIC RELATIONS: We are very
fortunate this year to have the chainman
of our International Public Relations
Committee teaching the PR class, He is
Dee Paris, who is somewhat of a legend
In our Society for his long-time efforts
in pursuit of good internal and external
communications. He is the founder of
PROBE (Public Relation Officers and
Bulletin Editors), and in his 43 years as
a member has done more for the
Society in the Public Relations field
than probably any other individual.

LOGOPEDICS: Fron Durhom ond Alex
Willox will conduct this course for all
chapter Logopedics Chainmen. See
Fran's article in this issue.

As you can see from the above, we
have an outstanding faculty lined up this
year. Now it is up to each chapter to
ensure that its incoming officers take
advantage of this opportunity to advance
our craft and keep our chapters moving
forward. Other closses may be added,

50 512 tuned.

Woodshedders' Weekend
set for Valentines Day

Set aside February 14 - 17, 1991 and
attend the fourth-annual Woodshedders'
Weckend at the Tremont Plaza Hotel in
everyone in allendance with an i
lo sing, rather than just sit and listen, as
is the casc at most events.

High point of the weekend is the Dan
Cuthbert Memorial Woodshedding Cantest.
Names of members of compcting quartets
arc pulled from a hat, so contestants do
nukmwmm:ymgningmshgmtﬂ
they get on stage.

Crafi sessions and presentations by
well-known barbershoppers are also part
of an entertaining and delightful weekend.
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NITTY GRITTY GOOD TIME FOUR
SAY GOODBYE

Yes, an era of comedy, four-part-
harmony (most of the time), and fun
came to a close this past sunmer when
a main character in the quartet decided
he needed to do some silly old thing
like making a living, getting reac-
quainted with his wife, and fulfilling
responsibilities as on Executive V.P. for
our district.

Well, phooey on him, and sincere best
wishes Rog. We will sure miss you, and
worst of all, will have to find
something to do on Wednesdays again.

Over a decade ago, four barbershop-
pers -- Al Van |waarden, Bernie
Poelman, Mike Scott, ond ole #5 Bill
McCurdy formed the NITTY GRITTY
W%me FOUR. What a goodtime it
was to be.

Since then, Bruce Evans, Bill Maple,
and Roger Lewis have shared in the fun
as parts were switched or replaced,
while only big Al remained the lone

charter member.

The wvarious combinations have done
some three hundred plus performances in
three states and one province. Included
in the long list were many chapter and
Sweet Ad shows, special performances
for Mary Free Bed Hospital, the
Handicapped Children's Bowling
Banguets,  retirement homes, and
Logopedics fund raisers; the Grand
Rapids Arts Festival (for ten years),
ond many other community festivals,
foirs, or, in ony ploce there was an
excuse fo sing or o porcelain room to
warm up in.

We sang a lot of old songs, and used
a lot of stage props, but we never
missed an opportunity to promote our
chorus, the Society, and our hobby,
barbershop harmony.

Add to that the fellowship and
friendships we've shared in rehearsals,
and participating in a hobby with some
of the greatest people in the world --
well, there is only one thing left to say
-- thanks for the wonderful memories!

‘I'm worried about him doctor, lately he's been screaming in
2 loud bass voice and growing a mustache!”




Page 8

L%
SPOTLIGHT
1]

LOGOPEDICS

Dr. Fran Durham

LOGOPEDICS CLASS SCHEDULED FOR

PIONEER COTS

A Chapter Logopedic Chairmen's class
is now officially a part of the curricu-
lun of the Pioneer Chapter Officer
Training School. The school is being
held December 9, 1990, in Lansing.
Every chapter is urged to send its
Logopedics Chairman _to COTS5.

The closs will be taught by Yours
Truly, o member of the International
Logopedics and Service Committee, aond
Alex Willox, the Pioneer District's

cs Chairman. The odvantage of
being able to hold such a class ot
COTS, rather than trying to squeeze
time in ot the spring and fall conven-
tions for a Logopedics meeting, is that
there will be a comprehensive curricu-
lum with enough time to go through it.

Hopefully, there will be a better
turnout of chapter chairmen at COTS
than there have been ot convention
Logopedics meetings. What better tfime
for a newly oppointed chapter Logo-
pedics Chairmon to learn about his job
than in the month of December before
he takes office in January?

The class will also be excellent for
chapter chairman who are continuing in
that role because it is o comprehensive
and thorough examination of the rela-
tionship between the Society, the
Harmony Foundation, aond the Institute
of Logopedics.

The following is a brief outline of the
content of the Logopedics class:

SESSIOM | - Introduction and getting
acquainted. What do you know? Why a
service project--history? The Harmony
Foundation as the charitable arm of the
Society. Review of our relationship to
the Institute--why should we do {17 You-
-the chapter--the Soclety-- the Institute
of Logopedics.
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SESSION 1l - A thorough discussion of
chapter and district occomplishments.
Review of the film "A Tour of the
Institute of Logopedics" and discussion.

SESSION Il - Basic services of the
Institute-- Elements of placements and
enroliment at the Institute.

SESSION IV - Sources of funds and
equipment. How is the money used?
How do we raise money? The internal
and external public relations side.

SESSION V - DBookkeeping services;
working with chapter officers.
Restricted versus unrestricted accounts.
The treasurer and you--the administra-
tive VP and you.

SESSION VI - Resources at the
Institute--how the IOL can help. Re-
view of film "Sharing the Vision" and
discussion.

SESSION VIl - Goals ond incentives;
Setting goals--district ond chapter--
awards for goals aottained. Harmony
Foundation awards. GREAT LAKES
EXPRESS traveling quartet trophy.
What can the district do? What can the
IOL do? Wrap-up.

The above is merely on outline of the
curriculum. There will be hand-outs,
singing, time for shoring ideas and
additional audio-visuvals. Every chapter
Logopedics chairman should be eager to
attend because of the wealth of infor-
mation to be obtained. As a former
Pioneer District Logopedics Chairman, |
frequently heard the cry from newly
appointed chapter chairmen, "What's my
job? What an | supposed to be doing?"
The Logopedics closs will answer these
questions ond will provide o wealth of
information to the chapter Logopedics
chairman.

Remember, Logopedies--COTS--Decemn-
ber 9, 1990--Lansing. Be there!

RAY HENDERS ‘e
KEN EIDSON

PHIL SCHWARZ
LYNN HAULDREMN. 32% Comal Wemene. & 83037 (113 351658

“Tne Barpershop Quartet
with the Bulit-n Beal”

Contact:

Sam Love

(216) 477-7847
1718 Wood

October/November

A Thrilling
Buckeye

Invitational

by Mark Pomeroy

The second annual Buckeye Invitational
was held on the weekend of August 10,
1l and 12, 1990 in Columbus, Ohio.
Participants and spectators, barbershop-
pers and the Central Ohio general public
were treated to a thrilling and unusually
entertaining barbershop weekend.

In the chorus competition, which
features an odded entertainment pockage
to the normal competition routine, was
won by the Bryn Mchr, Pennsylvonia,
MAINLINERS Chorus, directed by Eric
Jockson. This chorus won in both the
contest aond entertainment categories
with a total score of 1907. The Maumee
Valley SEAWAY COMMANDERS finished
in second place with |B0B points, and
the LaCrosse, Wisconsin, COOLEY
CHORDSMEN finished in third, followed

by the Research Triongle, North
Carolino GENERAL ASSEMBLY
CHORUS. Surprisingly enough, the

Research Triangle group finished second
in the contest cafegory, but fell down
in the entertainment category to end up
last.

In the quartet competition, the OLD
SPICE quartet from the SNOBS (Society
of Nordic Barbershoppers) finished first
overall, but were only fifth in the con-
test competition. Pioneer's only repre-
sentative quartet, CHECKMATE, from
the Wayne Chopier, who tounted the
local Ohio State fans by cheering for
the Michigon Wolverines, finished fourth
in both competitions from the field of
seven quartets. CLASSIC RING from
the Illinois District finished second in
both the contest and entertainment
categories.

Two quartets from our foreign offi-
liations were on hand for the entire
week prior to contest. Both the OLD
SPICE quartet and the GENTS quartet
from DABS (Dutch Association of Bar-
bershoppers) made many radio and tele-
vision appearances in the Columbus area
during that period. Both had come to
Columbus fresh from singing and being
coached at Harmony College at 5t. Joe,
Missouri. According to Theo Van Dijk,
bass of the GENTS aond President of
DABS, "Harmony College seemed fto
keep us singing for |6 hours o day."

Buckeye Invitational [l was certainly
one of the finest gatherings of bar-
bershop singers that Columbus has ever
seen and heard. Buckeye Invitational llI,
scheduled for August 9, 10 and II,
1991, will have its sights set just as
high.

Ave. NW.
Canton, Ohio 44708

Get INVOLVED




Clinton Valley

CLINTON VALLEY CHANGES NAME
TO ROCHESTER

by Al Fisk

The Clinton Valley Chapter (HEART
OF THE HILLS CHORUS) has officially
changed its name to the Rochester
Chaopter. Since our meetings and shows
are in Rochester, we decided to let
people know where we are.

We just finished a successful summer
of octivities that included the first
annual chapter golf outing (thanks to
W Andrews ond the Genesee Valley

Colf Club) and our second
annual chapter pig roast (thanks to Don
Reddy end his beautiful Lake Orion
Fn_'rl%. By the way, special kudos to
Don, Wayne, d Lowes, ond David
Pearcy for oll of the quartet gigs they
m—%ro@mt the summer at various
malls ond sidewalk sales,

| had the opportunity to attend
Director's College in Kenosha. It was o
fremendous learning experience ond a
lots of fun.

Finally, don't miss our onnual show
(octually two shows, one at four p.m.
and one at eight p.m.) ot Rochester
High School on Saturday, Movember 3.
We will feature the 1988 International
Champions, the CHIEFS OF STAFF out
of Chicagn. We also will have
HIGH-FALUTIN' from Toronto and the
GREAT ESCAPE with our own James
Masalskis.

Our 40-man (ond growing) HEART OF
THE HILLS Chorus is hard at work
learning comedy, choreography, and the
notes fo songs for another "sold-out
show." It's going to be a good one!

_
Detroit-0akland

by Tom Uicker

After an extensive six-month search
for o new director, Detroit-Oakland has
selected our own Paul Bergnun fo take
up the baton ond Teod Us on to greater
heights in the coming years. Paul, a
former director of other types of vocal
groups, is fairly new to the barbershop
style, having joined our Society only
last December. Being a neophyte, he
puts forth the joyous enthusiasm we aoll
felt when we first hod a chance to ring
some chords. It is an experience to
watch his foce light up when the chorus
sings ¢ particular chord. Welcome,
Paul, and long may you wave.

Things haven't been os hectic since
the Bob-Lo cruise as they were in the
earlier part of the sunmer. We have
used the slack fime to get a jump on
some of our show songs for next year as
well as brush up on our craft. In line
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with the latter, | hope that you heard
about and were able fo ottend one of
the sessions with Jim DeBusmon at the
end of September. was fortunate
fo host Jim on September 24, and to
have him return for a cooching session
on the following Saturday. The fruits
of his labor will be displayed on stage
in Battle Creek.

After the contest in Battle Creek,
DOC is sloted to perform for o group
from the church where we proctice. We
have been meeting in the First
Methodist Church of Birmingham for o
year-and-a-half. Now we will be able
to show them what it is all about.

And, of course, you are all invited
down to the Lathrup Village Municipal
Hall on November |6 for DOC's annual
"Canadian Night." Bill Wickstron,
chaifnan  of this event, promises

super night. He has several
quartets already lined up to entertain
us. And | am sure he will find a Master
of Ceremonies qualified to keep things
hopping. So come on down, about §:00
p-m.,; to Southfield Road between ||
Mile and 12 Mile Rocds. We'll be
lookin' for ya'.
fe——=——m__ L e SRS ——

Flint

by Ken Rice

On April 28 the Flint ARROWHEAD
Chorus tock the stage for the spring
contest in Battle Creek, and we did
respectably well. Our renditions earned
us the championship of Plateau Three
and a sixth place finish among the 15
choruses competing. It was a satisfying
showing, 48 points better than our
spring 1989 performance when we
finished a solid fifth. Yes, we did our-
selves proud.

The highlight of the month of May
was the Flint Chaopter spring show,
"Spring Tonic." Over 400 quests tested
the copacity of Father Bush Hall at
Holy Family Catholic Church in Grand
Blenc on May 20. Next they tested the
Angelo's coney islands ond found them
very much to their liking. Finally,
they tested some great barbershop
music, performed by two terrific quar-
tets, CHECKMATE ond IVY LEAGUE,
along with the four-part offerings of the
Flint choristers. The only question that
wasn'i answered ... who had more fun,
the audience or the singers? We'll call
it a draw.

The annual outing to Frankenmuth's
Dead Creek Saloon was the focal point
of June's octivities on the |9%h. We
were joined by our friends from the
Soginaw/Bay and Swan Valley Chapters.
John Voss basted the bratwurst sim-
mered the souerkrout. Then came the
evening’s surprise as the Thumb Area
Sweet Adeline Chorus arrived by bus on
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a mystery night outing. You've heard
the song "We Can Sing Anything Better
Than You Can?" It was the theme for
the rest of the night, and o great night
of singing it waos.

In July the ARROWHEAD Chorus
made two public appearonces, taking
barbershop to the community. On the
ninth we shared the stage with the
aforementioned Sweet Adelines in a
benefit concert for the Clio Cast ond
Crew. There were close to a thousand
appreciative fans in the oudience.

On July 21 we took our road show to
Genesee County's number one tourist
attraction, Crossroods Villoge. This
reincarnated village of the 1880's was
the perfect spot to perform. We
warmed up--where else--in the town
barbershop, then did ormances at
12:30 ond 4:30 to small but warmly
receptive oudiences.

Three October events promise o busy
month for the ARROWHEAD Chorus.
When Fred ond Joan Kienitz' doughter
Jill marries baritone Jim McMurray on

é, the chorus wil e to
sing "The Lord's Prayer." When Ray
Goodall's XYZ--the seniors group--
meets on October 18, the chorus will be
there with a full progrom.

When the Pioneer District convenes in
Battle Creek October 19-21, the Flint
ARROWHEAD Chorus will be there,
singing from vowel to vowel, singing
through phrases with the best of 'em.
See you there!
“

Grosse Pointe

by Jim Kinner

Summer is over. Now we can get our
chorus program back up to speed.

The Gross Pointe Regatta held o big
picnic at Grosse Pointe Farms park on
July 14 to top off the annual regatta
weekend. Our guys and gals joined in
the picnic festivities ond the chorus
took part in the entertainment progrom.

The annual Harsen's Island  Golf
Outing and Bocce Ball Contest was held
on July 29 of Don Adam's estate. The
main food enfree was roast side of beef
cooked by Eric Ernst. The lodies
supplied o great variety of salods ond as
many different desserts. (Edit. Note:
Did you ever see o Kinner article that
didn't include food? You make me
hungry every time | type your orticle,
Jim.) The golf toumament began at ||
a.m. and the Bocce Ball contest ot 9
p.m. There were 92 people in atten-
dance with 32 playing Bocce Ball,
There was also ¢ Jarts confest ond a
prize for the biggest fish cought.

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 10)




Page 10

Pioneer TROUBADOUR

DISTRICT NEWS
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The Grosse Pointe Chaopter's annual
Floating Poker Game was held August
12. The game runs something like this:
The men visit five of Lake S5t. Clair's
gin mills, by water, ond render a little
barbershop harmony ot eoch stop, anc
very possibly enjoying some refreshment.
In oddition, each man receives a c'osed
envelope containing o poker card ot
each stop. At the fifth port of call the
now occumulated five envelopes aore
opened and the best poker hand wirs the
prize. The men are transported aboard
Coptain Dale Petroskey's 53' Hatteras,
Captain Ed McCarthy's 42' Chris Craft
and Capfain ME I;rofflt s 28' Cabin
Cruiser. lIsn'f this weird, Don Adams
and his forty thieves crunsln_-[clE 5t.
Clair In the Royal Fleet?

The chorus was almost recovered from
their sea sickness when they wound uwp
at Gowonee Golf Club in Mt. Clemens
for an |18 hole golf outing. After golf
they hod dinner ond then sang for the
club members assembled.

Labor Day was onother Harrisville
Arts ond Crafts ond golf weekend.
Some 23 Grosse Pointers stayed af one
hotel while some others stayed ot the
State Park. In oddition to the usual
Euchre tournament enjoyed by 20 or so,
there was the usual Friday fish-fry ond
campfire sing-a-long. We closed our
weekend with a big dinner at the
Lakeshore Country Club.

We have experienced the sod loss of
three of our great ladies in the past
month: Edith Seely, mother of Russ
Seely ond Grandmother of Matthew;
Margaret Mary Burr, wife of Harve
Burr, ond Dorothy Reed, wife of Fier%
Reed.

Well, our next big one is the district
convention. Good luck to all.

Muskegon

by Emery Bryant and Fred Kendall

On August 17, 1990, the SHORELINE
Chorus presented a program for the
Aircraft Carriers National Reunion at
the Walker Arena, in downtown
Muskegon. Results: "An incredible per-
formance by the SHORELINE Chorus...a
disciplined performonce in such a pro-
fessional manner is indeed incredible.
You could see it in the foces of the
audience ond in the standing ovation
that followed." Those comments from
our director, Webb Scrivnor.

Webb has over 40 years of bar-
bershopping experience. Since taking
over the SHORELINE Chorus in
September, 989, he has been the fire
that has improved the Chorus's perfor-
mance. Webb, a retired woice leader,
brings that ability into heading the

chorus ond we are the beneficiaries.
Along with this job he is rewriting our
charter, publishes o two poge rehearsal
outline and the octivities of the chapter
every week, ond on and on! We, of the
chopter, want to let him know we
appreciate his efforts.

The Polecat progran, under the
guidance of Ed Bont ond Emery Bryant,
shows that the chapter members have
now completed the first six numbers and
are on their way to qualifying for all
twelve members. Tie tacs will be pre-
sented to each member who qualifies.

Our purchase of the Holland Chorus
tuxede uniforms leaves a large number
of white swallow tailed uniforms to be
disposed of. The board ogreed that @5
quartet appearing before the chapter an
singing two numbers, will be presented
with a set of four tuxedos. We meet
Thursday evening at 7:30 p.m. at the
Dr, Martin Lutheron Church, 1860 Hile
Road, Muskegon, Michigan. (Note:
Behind Whitlow's restaurant)

Gordon Gunn has our 1920 show well
on its way. We are presenting
"Grandpa's Attic.” We are learning the
songs and the chorus members have the
scripts. Our 1990 show will be ot the
Fraventhal Theatre, April 13, 1991.

A 50th onniversary party for the
chapter will be held September 29 at
the Tohodo House Iin downtown
Muskegon. Entertainment will be pro-
vided by the LUMBERTOWN FOUR and
the chapter quartet THE GOLDEN
BOYS. The Muskegon Chapter was char-
tered on October 2, 1940,

The chapter, under the guidance of
Mike Simpson and Webb Serivnor is well
on its way to completing the
"MEMBERSHIP  Begins  With  Me"
Program.

October/November

Our 1990 San Francisco Competitors

Photos courtesy of DICK STUART, PROBE
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Grand Rnpids GREAT LAKES Chorus oaie marmis, oimecror
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What's Jeff Gougeon The two Pioneer Quartets, THE
smiling about? COLLECTOR'S CHOICE and the

GRAND TRAVERSE FOUR on Sat. Show

Earl Moon teaching one
of his inimitable tags!

Jim DeBusman and his
Tamous "dunk tank" routine.

DOC's Bob McDermott, Jim Dugan, and Nick Pastor :
Frank Heffernan reloxing. s S COLLECTOR'S CHOICE plus one.
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: Robart McDermaott

1859 Marylana
% Birmingham, M| £5009
: FORWARDING AND RETURN POSTAGE
GUARANTEED. ADDRESS CORRECTION
REQUESTED.

OCTOBER, 1320
13 GRATIOT COUNTY Chapter Show

19-21 PIONEER DISTRICT Convention
and Contests - Battle Creek, M|

27 BENTON HARBOR-ST.JOE Chapter
Show

NOVEMBER, 1990

3 CLINTON VALLEY Chopter Show
3 SAULT STE.MARIE Chapter Show

R

T

DECEMBER, 1990

S.M.A.C. CALENDAR
NOVEMBER, 1990

] PIONEER DISTRICT COTS - Rodis- ?
son Hotel, Lansing, MI

I SAGINAW-BAY Chapter Show

Pointe Meighborhood Club,
Grosse Pointe, Ml
FEBRUARY, 199/

16 CANADIAN NIGHT - Sponsored by

9 MACOMB COUNTY Chapter Show
15-16 DETROIT-OAKLAND Chapter Show

Detroit-Oakland - Municipal
Hall, Lathrup Village, MI

DECEMBER, 1990

MARCH, 1921

2 PONTIAC "Christmas Capers"
9 KALAMAZOO Chapter Show

7 S.M.A.C. Choapter Officer Induc-
tion MNight (COIN), Clawson-Troy
Elks Club, 16 Mile Rd, Troy, MI

9  MONROE NORTH Chapter Show

16 HURON VALLEY Chapter Show Sponsored by DOC.
NOTE: The above dates have been
cleared by chapter SMAC representa-
23 GRAND RAPIDS Chapter Show tives. If you have any other dates to be
listed or added, contact @@E Wickstrom
756-0581 or Eor! Berry .
Chapters should prepare thew 1991
schedules as soon as possible so a sche-
duling conference can be held at COT
School on Dec.8)

17 MONROE Chapter Show

APRIL

, 1921
13 MUSKEGON Chapter Show
14 PONTIAC Chapter Show

26-28 PIONEER DISTRICT Convention and
Contests -

KOMEDY KWARTET NITE - Grosse

October/November

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

Parmit 475
ROYAL OAK, MICH.

Postmaster: Dated Material - Please RUSH!

: AN OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE PIONEER DISTRICT ASSOCIATION OF
CHAPTERS OF THE SOCIETY FOR THE PRESERVATION AND ENCOURAGEMENT OF

BAREER SHOP GJAR'IET SINGING IN AMERICA, INCORPORATED.
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SENIORS QUARTET
CONTEST

We still are in need of quartets to
sing in our third annual Pioneer District
Quartet Contest to be held in conjunc-
tion with our fall convention. At this
writing we only hove one quartet
entered, and that wouldn't make much
of o contest. Last year we had eight
quarfets, ond we should field ot leost
that number this year.

Remember, it's a fun contest for
those seniors who don't have a chance
to compete otherwise. Eoch confestant
must be at least 55 years of oge and
the combined total of the quartet must
total 240 years. The contest will be
held at 4 p.m. in the Branson Ballroom
at the Stouffer's Hotel on October 20,
1920, immediately following the chorus
contest. Sign up now! Use enfry form

_below.

MAY, 1991

4 BOYNE CITY "Bush League" Con- the Intenational SPEESGSA

The following men are currently poid-up mambers of the Ploneer District and
« They are eligible to sing in this contest.

test and Show NAME OF GUARTET

I8 BATTLE CREEK Chapter Show FONISRS Mae
ADDRESS

: Activiti
NOTE: All Chaopter Show Activities e
Secretary, and the appropriate ASCAP, HOME TELEPHONE
BMI, and CAPAC (Canada only) fees )
paid. Only shows that are cleared NAME CHAPTER

BIRTH DATE
MO | DAY | YR

through the District Secretary will be
listed above.

PLEASE NOTIFY:

Jack Schneider

1311 Neorthlawn, N.E.
Grond Rapids, MI 49505
Res. (616) 361-6820
Bus. (816) 771-5225

|
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|
must be cleared through the District |
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